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Seniors given opportunity to serve community

Gwen Fishel
Copy Editor

In June, seniors at West Potomac will have the opportunity
to engage in a program of community service from June
3 through June 16, where they will have different service
activities and internships in which they can participate, in
an effort to give back to the community and leave a good
legacy.

In a March meeting with the Student Government
Association (SGA), Principal Clifford Hardison announced
his plan to start this program, and model it off of other
local schools. In a handout given to teachers at a faculty
meeting and to the SGA, Hardison wrote, “I have discussed
with the WP L-[eadership] team that we need to consider
other actionable and instructional changes to our end-of-
year schedule for next year, for sure, but maybe starfi

this year as a pilot. The whole premise of June is not:an - {

effective instructional time-for the majority of students and -
teachers.” This original handout noted that students would
be expected to have somewhere between 70-80 hours of
service completed within the two weeks. It mentioned
that students could work at Habitat for Humanity, shadow
and intern at various places, etc. Most of the handout was
unspecific and Hardison acknowldged this writing, “I do_
believe this all needs fleshing out.”

On April 16, there was a senior/junior meeting, in which
seniors were handed a new packet with more information
on this new opportunity. According to the handout entitled
“West Potomac High School -Senior 2010 Community
Service or Service learning Project,” the program has since
been named SHOUT (Students Helping Others United

See Service on page 5

Students stay silent

Bryan Jacobs
Style Editor

On April 6, 2010, the Gay-Straight Alliance (G5A) met
to discuss the Day of Silence planned for April 16. The
meeting was attended by six group members including
the group sponsor, Ms. Kathryn Nelson. The group
discussed ways to increase the group’s popularity and
message of tolerance in the school. Most important to the
meeting was the effects that the Day of Silence, which was
planned for April 16, would have on the student body of
West Potomac. The group’s secretary, Mariela Mira, led the
discussions. She said, “The Day of Silence is a day where
people support people in the closet and all others abused

y of Kathry
Gay-Straight Alliance members painted the “rock”
to encourage student body awareness of the dif-
ficulties facing some students due to their sexual
orientation.
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All year, seniors have mentored at Bucknell Elementary school as a part of an afterschool program. Pic-
tured above, senior Kevin Del Sid helps his mentee with his homework. Some seniors are planning on
continuing this as their service learning project. Senior Alex Butler said, “I'm considering volunteering
at Bucknell because I like working with kids and I'm alreading helping with a fifth grade class.”

to speak for others

for their sexual orientation. Basically, it supports the hurt.”
The Day of Silence helps and raises awareness for students
in “the closet” and for those who are openly gay. The Day
of Silence is considered important because it also raises
awareness for homophobia and that gays are four times
more likely to be bullied and commit suicide for their
sexual orientation. ,

The Day of Silence is the Gay, Lesbian, and Straight
Education Network’s (GLSEN) annual day of action
to protest the bullying and harassment of lesbian, gay,
bisexual, and transgender (LGBT) students and their
supporters. Students take a daylong vow of silence to
symbolically represent the silencing of LGBT students and
their supporters in remembrance of Lawrence King, who
was shot and killed for his orientation. The Day of Silence
has been held each year in April since 1996.

The 2010 Day of Silence was on April 16. To end the
Day of Silence, a party was keld at an Oakton Unitarian
Church rightly called, “Breaking the Silence.” Three
students from West Potomac attended. President of GSA,
Alexander Tyson, was at the forefront of the “Breaking the
Silence” party. Tyson said, “Well, I got there kind of early,
so there weren't that many people there, but people started
trickling in, and sitting down, talking to other people. After
a bunch of people had arrived, some students went up to
the microphone at the front of the church and just talked
about their day of silence experiences then the pizza got
there, and everyone ate and talked away, the lights went
off, the music started blasting... In addition, students
Mariela Mira and Ryan Mauldin came to the dance, along
with somewhere around 30-40 people.”

Overall, the Day of Silence and Breaking the Silence party
were a major hit at West Potomac and hopes are high for

Students become
princesses for prom

Michaela Accardi
Editor-in-Chief

On Friday, May 14 and Saturday, May 15, the Princess
for a Night (PFAN) project will hold their eight annual
clothing and dress selection at T.C. Williams High School,
Mount Vernon High School, and Annandale Community
Center.

The PFAN project is a collection for dry-cleaned
formal dresses, shoes, handbags, jewelry, unused make-
up and shopping bags. This project allows teenage girls
throughout the community to attend prom without
spending a lot of money, and has been done successfully
for the past seven years. The project was first started

by social worker Katie Basinkski, “T had heard about
[Princess for a Night] in other places and at that point I
was the social worker at Edison, and I started it asking for
dresses from my friends. The program started out small
and has grown and grown each year,” said Basinski.

In the past, the PFAN project has had girls mostly
from Mount Vernon High School participate in the dress
selection part of the program. Last year, about 200 gitls
arrived at Mount Vernon High School to find new and
used dresses, about 80 of which were from Mount Vernon,
while the remaining 20 were from other area high schools,

according to Basinski.

Junior Reed Elbertson said, “Princess for a night gives
every girl an opportunity to be glamorous and let everyone
else see how special they are.” Elbertson noted she would
have donated her old homecoming dresses she usually
wears only once, but she did not know where to drop
them off. Last year, more than 500 dresses and other items

See Dresses on page 5
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Alexis Foreman, pictured below, poses
for her Seventeen magazine photoshoot.
Foreman will serve on the magazines
| 2 2010 Style Council in New York City.
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